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AAA® Healthcare Policy Statement
In 2003, the American Arbitration Association® (“AAA”) announced that it would not administer healthcare arbitrations 
between individual patients and healthcare service providers that relate to medical services, such as negligence and 
medical malpractice disputes, unless all parties agreed to submit the matter to arbitration after the dispute arose. This 
policy is consistent with the American Arbitration Association/American Bar Association/American Medical Association 
Due Process Protocol for the Mediation and Arbitration of Health Care Disputes. 
 
However, the AAA will administer disputes between patients and healthcare providers to the extent a court order directs 
such a dispute to arbitration where the parties’ agreement provides for the AAA’s rules or AAA administration. In addition, 
the AAA will continue to administer arbitrations that involve solely billing or collections matters between an individual and 
a doctor or healthcare provider, although such billing or collections disputes may be governed by the AAA’s Consumer 
Rules and Consumer Due Process Protocol. 
 
The AAA notes that this policy does not relate to or impact the administration of all other types of disputes in the 
healthcare field, such as disputes among providers, healthcare companies, insurance carriers and related entities. For 
more information on the AAA’s administration of these types of cases and the AAA’s Healthcare Payor Provider Arbitration 
Rules, please visit www.adr.org.


